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COMMUNITY ADVISORY NETWORK DEVELOPING ONSLOW

MINUTES

October 4, 2013
The Community Advisory Network Developing Onslow (CAN-DO) met at the Northwoods United Methodist Church on October 4, 2013. The meeting was called to order at 8:06 a.m. by CAN-DO Co-Chair Kristi Pitchford.  Those in attendance were:  Brian Fike, Christa Gunderson, Christy O’Daniel, Craig Wagner, Cynthia Figueroa, Dan Joy, Deandra Stills, Harold Dunlop, James Ross, Jennifer Colley, Jon Johnson, Kathleen Holbrook, Kristi Pitchford, Linda Graham, Mike Fresia, Monique Ivanov, Pamela Brown, Rick Moser, Susan Pridgen, Theo McClammy, and William Keller.
Guests included Carol Elan, Jeffrey Sessoms, Katie Yankov, Lori Jeppe, Stephanie Charron and Trudy Murray.
Excused Absences were received from Amelia Grissett, Collis Niro, Donna Grady, Gail Taylor, Jason Klein, Julie Fulton, Kelley Hamilton, Loretta Keelin, and Wendy Monroe.

INTRODUCTIONS

Introductions of members and guests were made. Deandra Stills is the newly hired shelter manager for Onslow Community Outreach replacing Catherine Griffin. Trudy Murray heads the Supportive Services for Veteran Families Program that started October 1, 2013. It is housed at Eastern Carolina Human Services Agency on Georgetown Road. Trudy is currently taking referrals and can be reached at 347-2151.

REVIEW & APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF JUNE 7, 2013
Theo McClammy requested revisions to the August minutes. He put his request in writing, which was distributed to team members by Deandra Stills. Discussion ensued about making Theo’s requested changes when he was not present and could not speak to the changes. It was decided by the membership that the minutes would be voted upon when Theo could be present which would be the latter part of the meeting. Theo joined the meeting in its last quarter and the minutes were reviewed. One of the areas of discussion was whether or not Catherine Griffin had ever referred an OCO shelter family to the Solutions for Stability Program. Jennifer Colley questioned whether either version of the minutes as it related to Catherine Griffin was correct. Susan Pridgen stated that the referral and the application should be one and the same and that none were ever received from OCO. Linda Graham made a motion to approve the minutes as written and to attach Theo’s addendum for informational purposes. Bill Keller agreed and seconded the motion. The motion carried.
EMERGENCY SOLUTIONS GRANT APPLICATIONS
The ESG grant to fund CAN-DO’s Solutions for Stability Program was approved for the requested amount of $54,622.00. Kristi Pitchford praised the efforts of CAN-DO and announced that based upon our 
community collaboration which resulted in a high score card, we have been awarded an additional $10,000.00.
BALANCE OF STATE REGIONAL COMMITTEE

Susan Pridgen is our representative for BoS and participates in all of the calls. It is necessary to elect an additional CAN-DO member to serve as an alternate lead/back-up. Linda Graham immediately self-nominated. Jennifer Colley quickly made a motion to appoint Linda Graham as BoS Alternate Lead. The motion was seconded by Cynthia Figueroa and carried unanimously.
SUBCOMMITTEES

CAN-DO sponsored the inaugural Strokes of Hope art fundraiser held March 2, 2013 that raised $2,000.00, all of which was used to match the ESG grant. Community artists and local school children provided the artwork. As the event was a success, it is time to start planning another art show/sale. Jennifer Colley, Christa Gunderson and Cynthia Figueroa agreed to be on the planning committee.

Kristi Pitchford reminded everyone that the Annual Point in Time Count is coming up in January 2014 so planning will commence next month. Kristi added that Kelley Hamilton will begin seeking donations of socks, underwear and t-shirts for the Veterans Stand-down which will follow the week of the PIT Count. An informational meeting on the Stand-down will occur October 9, 2013 at the Employment Security Commission. James Ross announced that they are seeking the donation of a storage unit to secure all of the donated items until the time of the event.
UPDATES
SOLUTIONS FOR STABILITY: Susan Pridgen announced that the program has served 18 families to date that includes 24 adults and 45 children. Of those, 17 families are housed and one is in the process. Nine families have exited the program following 6 months of case management.

ONSLOW COMMUNITY OUTREACH EMERGENCY SOLUTIONS GRANT PROGRAM: As Theo McClammy had not yet joined the meeting, Deandra Stills referred members to the handout Theo had prepared that provided an overview of each of their programs. According to the information included on the handout, twelve clients were assisted throughout the year with rapid re-housing funds. The grant program ended September 30, 2013. Jeffrey Sessoms with the Employment Security Commission requested that OCO provide information on all veterans seeking/receiving assistance so that ESC can assist the vets as well. 
SHELTER PLUS CARE: Brian Fike announced that they have one opening at the current time. They are also seeking utility deposits for a woman who has been staying in the OCO shelter for more than 3 weeks so that she can move into a residence. She is not a veteran and is not part of a family so is 
ineligible for some of the community programs. Brian stated that CoastalCare’s plan is to offer 5 more slots in the coming weeks so that a total of 15 slots will be available within Onslow County.
ONSLOW COUNTY SCHOOLS:  Jennifer Colley announced that 145 school children have been identified as homeless since school commenced on August 27, 2013. The reasons for their status are as follows: 35 due to eviction/foreclosure; 7 due to condemned/unfit housing; 39 due to domestic violence/child abuse; 39 due to economic hardship; 19 due to being kicked out or abandoned; 4 were runaways;  and 2 were due to house fires.
FAMILY PROMISE PROGRAM: Rick Moser had to leave the meeting early but he left handouts concerning Cardboard Box City to be held November 1, 2013 at Trinity United Methodist Church. Boxes for the event can be purchased for $25.00. Youth groups are encouraged to participate. This is both a fundraiser and an awareness campaign. The monies raised contribute to matching the Emergency Solutions Grant.
MEMBER ANNOUNCEMENTS
Kathleen Holbrook has scheduled Corey Root from NCCEH to come to Jacksonville and conduct a presentation on the roles and responsibilities of Balance of State at our November 1 CAN-DO meeting. The business meeting will start at 10:00 am and Corey’s 90 minute presentation will begin at 10:30 am. It was requested of all CAN-DO members to adjust their schedules for the day.
Brian Fike agreed to conduct an overview of the KEY Program at our December meeting. This program provides apartment-based housing to individuals receiving SSI. Brian stated that he would be setting up training to allow community agencies to become referral agencies. He would like the shelters to become referral agents.
Cynthia Figueroa announced that the inaugural Latin Festival will be held tomorrow, October 5th at Riverwalk Park.

Theo announced that Oktoberfest will be held October 26th at Riverwalk Park. This is the major fundraiser for the shelter and soup kitchen.

Linda Graham announced that Eastern Carolina Human Services Agency is hosting a childcare Open House on October 15th. Their childcare located at 246 Georgetown Road has a “5 star” rating. 
Pam Brown announced the Health Department is offering flu vaccines. WIC appointments will continue only through next Tuesday, October 8th due to the federal furlough. The Health Dept has applied to be a certified counseling agency for the Affordable Care Act. While not yet approved, they can answer questions. Craig Wagner added that St. Julia AME Zion Church was approved to enroll folks into 
Affordable Care.
Christa Gunderson added that due to the furlough, DSS daycare applications have been cut off. WorkFirst childcare has also been negatively impacted.
There being no further business, CAN-DO adjourned at 8:55 am. 
CAN-DO will meet next on Friday, November 1, 2013 at 10:00 a.m.
Respectfully submitted, 
Kathleen Holbrook, Co-Chair
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